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Lake Park Town Commission, Florida 

Regular Commission Meeting 

Wednesday, April 19, 2023 at 6:30 PM 

Commission Chamber, Town Hall, 535 Park Avenue, Lake Park, FL 33403 

Roger Michaud   —  Mayor 

Kimberly Glas-Castro       —  Vice-Mayor  

John Linden    —  Commissioner 

Mary Beth Taylor   —  Commissioner 

Judith Thomas                   —     Commissioner 

John D’Agostino  — Town Manager 

Thomas J. Baird, Esq.  —  Town Attorney  

Vivian Mendez, MMC  —  Town Clerk 

 
PLEASE TAKE NOTICE AND BE ADVISED, that if any interested person desires to appeal any decision of 

the Town Commission, with respect to any matter considered at this meeting, such interested person will need 

a record of the proceedings, and for such purpose, may need to ensure that a verbatim record of the 

proceedings is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence upon which the appeal is to be based.  

Persons with disabilities requiring accommodations in order to participate in the meeting should contact the 

Town Clerk’s office by calling 881-3311 at least 48 hours in advance to request accommodations. 

 

CALL TO ORDER/ROLL CALL 

6:30 P.M. 

 

PRESENT 

Mayor Roger Michaud 

Vice-Mayor Kimberly Glas-Castro 

Commissioner John Linden 

Commissioner Mary-Beth Taylor 

Commissioner Judith Thomas 

 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

Dr. Tracy Pellett, Palm Beach Gardens Campus Provost and Dean of Corporate and Continuing Education, 

led the pledge.   

 

SPECIAL PRESENTATION/REPORT:  

1. Proclamation Honoring 90th Anniversary of Palm Beach State College. 

Mayor Michaud presented the proclamation to Dr. Tracy Pellett.  Dr. Pellett introduced his team attending 

tonight’s meeting. He explained that Lake Park Town Hall was a Palm Beach State Campus in the 1950’s. 

He spoke of all the ways that Palm Beach State are connected to the Town. He looked forwarded to 

partnering with the Town in the future. 



 

Commissioner Linden recognized that Susan Del Portal was instrumental in the Town receiving the award 

for the Lake Park Diversity and Inclusion Council.  

 

2. 2023 National Arbor Day Proclamation. 

Mayor Michaud presented Tree Board Chair Brady Drew with the proclamation. He thanked everyone for 

planting trees and maintaining the Town’s Tree City USA status. He invited everyone out to the Arbor 

Day celebration in Kelsey Park. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT:  

This time is provided for addressing items that do not appear on the Agenda.  Please complete a comment 

card and provide it to the Town Clerk so speakers may be announced.  Please remember comments are 

limited to a TOTAL of three minutes. 

 

1. Mary Jane Zapp - provided an update of all the events that the Artist of Palm Beach County have 

participated in around the Town and Palm Beach County.  

 

2. Mr. Terrance Davis updated the Town on the forthcoming Park Avenue and 10th Street project. 

 

CONSENT AGENDA: 

All matters listed under this item are considered routine and action will be taken by one motion.  There 

will be no separate discussion of these items unless a Commissioner or person so requests, in which event 

the item will be removed from the general order of business and considered in its normal sequence on the 

agenda.  Any person wishing to speak on an agenda item is asked to complete a public comment card 

located on either side of the Chambers and given to the Town Clerk.  Cards must be submitted before the 

item is discussed. 

 

3. March 15, 2023 Regular Commission Meeting Minutes 

 

4. March 16, 2023 Park Avenue & 10th Street Stakeholders' Meeting Minutes 

 

5. March 22, 2023 Swearing In Ceremony Meeting Minutes 

 

6. March 23, 2023 Public Meeting Between the Town of Lake Park and the Lake Shore Drive 

Homeowners' Association Minutes 

 

7. Resolution 30-04-23 Authorizing and Directing the Mayor to Execute a Contract Between the 

Town of Lake Park and Restocon Corporation for the Provision of Concrete Repair and Restoration 

Services for the Exterior Balconies of Town Hall. 

 

8. Resolution 31-04-23 Authorizing and Directing the Mayor to Execute a Contract Between the 

Town of Lake Park and Don Bell Signs, LLC, for the Fabrication, Furnishing and Installation of a 
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Monument Sign Structure and Electronic Messaging Display Panels to be Located at the Town Hall 

Building. 

 

9. Resolution 32-04-23 Authorizing and Directing the Mayor to Execute a Contract Between the 

Town of Lake Park and Advance Athletic Surfaces for the Furnishing of Labor, Materials and Equipment 

Associated with the Resurfacing and Restriping of the Tennis Courts at Kelsey Park and Lake Shore Park. 

 

10. Request to Authorize the Town Manager to Accept Amendment Number 1 to the REG Architects 

Professional Services Proposal for the Provision of Architectural Services Associated with the Grant-

Funded Historic Preservation Town Hall Roof Replacement Project. 

 

11. Resolution 33-04-23 Approving the Termination of the May 25, 1993 Interlocal Agreement 

Between the Town of Lake Park and the Village of North Palm Beach.  

 

12. Request for Early Morning Concrete Pours from DXD Capital Self-Storage at 1450 Water Tower 

Road. 

 

13. Resolution 37-04-23 Second Amendment to the Tyler Technology Agreement to Purchase and 

Implement Various Modules.  

 

Commissioner Linden requested that item 8 on the Consent Agenda be pulled for discussion.  

 

Motion made to approve the Consent Agenda, except item number 8, by Commissioner Linden, 

Seconded by Vice-Mayor Glas-Castro. 

Voting Yea: Mayor Michaud, Commissioner Taylor, Commissioner Thomas 

 

BOARD MEMBER NOMINATION: 

14. Board Nomination to the Planning & Zoning Board.  

Motion made to nominate Gustavo Rodriguez to the Planning & Zoning Board by Commissioner 

Linden, Seconded by Vice-Mayor Glas-Castro. 

Voting Yea: Mayor Michaud, Commissioner Taylor, Commissioner Thomas 

 

Mr. Rodriguez thanked the Commission for appointing him to the Planning & Zoning Board. 

 

15. Board Nomination to Planning & Zoning Board. 

Motion made to nominate Evelyn Harris Clark to the Planning & Zoning Board by Commissioner 

Linden, Seconded by Commissioner Thomas. 

Voting Yea: Mayor Michaud, Vice-Mayor Glas-Castro, Commissioner Taylor 

 

16. Board Nomination to the Community Redevelopment Agency.  

Motion made nominate Carmen Rodriguez to the Community Redevelopment Agency Board by Vice-

Mayor Glas-Castro, Seconded by Commissioner Linden. 

Voting Yea: Mayor Michaud, Commissioner Taylor, Commissioner Thomas 

 



Ms. Carmen Rodriguez thanked the Commission for appointing her to the CRA Board. 

 

17. Board Nomination to the Library Board. 

Motion made to nominate Shelby Lowe to the Library Board by Commissioner Linden, Seconded by 

Commissioner Taylor. 

Voting Yea: Mayor Michaud, Vice-Mayor Glas-Castro, Commissioner Thomas 

 

Commissioner Thomas asked for clarification stating that according to the agenda item this Board needs 

four (4) more members to be a complete Board. Town Manager D’Agostino agreed. Commissioner 

Thomas urged the community to get involved and volunteer their time to be on Town Boards.  

 

Mayor Michaud asked that the agenda be reorganized to place item number 8 from the Consent Agenda, 

Resolution 32-04-23 Authorizing and Directing the Mayor to Execute a Contract Between the Town of 

Lake Park and Advance Athletic Surfaces for the Furnishing of Labor, Materials and Equipment 

Associated with the Resurfacing and Restriping of the Tennis Courts at Kelsey Park and Lake Shore Park, 

after the Ordinance on Second Reading. 

 

Motion made to reorganized the agenda by Vice-Mayor Glas-Castro, Seconded by Commissioner Taylor. 

Voting Yea: Mayor Michaud, Commissioner Linden, Commissioner Thomas. 

 

QUASI-JUDICIAL PUBLIC HEARING (RESOLUTION): 

18. Resolution 29-04-23 - Site Plan Amendment for Oceana Coffee. 

Exparte Disclosure: 

Commissioner Linden had no exparte to disclose. 

Commissioner Thomas had no exparte to disclose. 

Commissioner Taylor had no exparte to disclose. 

Vice-Mayor Glas-Castro had no exparte to disclose. 

Mayor Michaud had no exparte to disclose. 

 

Town Attorney Baird swore in all witnesses. 

Community Development Director DiTommaso explained the item (see Exhibit "A"). Mr. Emilio Lebolo, 

President of A-1C Architect presented to the Commission (see Exhibit "B"). Commissioner Linden asked 

if funding a project were discussed when a developer brings a project forward to Community 

Development. Community Development Director DiTommaso explained that no projects that come to the 

Community Development Department discuss funding during the site plan process. Commissioner Linden 

raised concerns with the Community Redevelopment Agency (CRA) meeting agenda item regarding this 

item. Commissioner Linden stated that on February 1, 2023 Oceana Coffee breached their contract with 

the Town. He felt that the CRA item pertaining to funding should be discussed before the site plan. He 

asked what happens if the funding aspect of the project does not get approval, what happens to the site 

plan. Community Development Director DiTommaso explained that she would defer to the applicant for 

that question and responded to the methodology of the order in which the agenda items were placed. She 

stated that the grant agreement was tied to a Development Order. Therefore, without an approved 

Development Order they cannot approve a grant agreement. Commissioner Linden asked why the project 

originally went before the CRA Board before it went before the Commission. Community Development 

Director DiTommaso explained that the site plan did not go before the CRA Board, the grant agreement 

went before the CRA Board. Commissioner Linden liked the way the building would look on the corner 
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of 10th Street and Northern Drive. Commissioner Linden asked if the drive-thru remained as part of the 

project. Mr. Lebolo stated that nothing has changed with respect to the drive-thru.  

 

Mayor Michaud asked if the egress and ingress has changed. Mr. Lebolo stated that the egress and ingress 

had not changed, but they made the Magnolia Drive side the main entrance. He explained that an electronic 

arm would shut down access to the entrance and a sign would direct traffic in the event of stacking.  

 

Vice-Mayor Glas-Castro asked that the process be described better because to her staff did not follow 

Commission direction. She stated that to her the drive-thru access appears to be on Northern Drive. Mr. 

Lebolo explained that for representation purposes they had to show mathematically stacking so that they 

are in compliance with the Town Code. He explained that just because the slide shows vehicles that does 

not mean that it was the main entry. Vice-Mayor Glas-Castro stated that Commission direction was that 

stacking occur on the property and not on the roadway. Mr. Lebolo stated that the slide represents stacking 

in the property. Vice-Mayor Glas-Castro asked how they avoid stacking from going onto the roadway. 

Mr. Lebolo explained that they have a device, if triggered by stacking, an arm gate shuts down the entry. 

The electronic sign would direct traffic to continue because the drive-thru was closed. Vice-Mayor Glas-

Castro asked if there were any better renderings to show how that would work. Mr. Lebolo stated that at 

the moment they have a notation. Vice-Mayor Glas-Castro asked staff to explain how they approved this 

and how this would be enforced. She asked if Code Enforcement or the Palm Beach County Sheriff’s 

Office (PBSO) would enforce stacking. Community Development Director DiTommaso explained that in 

follow-up to the Commission’s original request, staff understood that the Commission did not desire any 

stacking on Northern Drive. So as a result of that, the developer incorporated devices that would alert 

drivers, through signage, and the device itself that would close off access to the drive-thru, to use Magnolia 

Drive. However, with that, their advertising would always reflect, and signage at the site, would direct 

traffic to Magnolia Drive. She explained that Magnolia Drive has a larger queuing capacity within the site 

and would be used as the primary access. She further explained that staff felt that the new measures were 

satisfied and avoid the stacking due to the directional signage, the triggering of the drive-thru arm gate 

closure, and making Magnolia Drive the primary entrance, which was not included in the original design. 

Vice-Mayor Glas-Castro asked if there was something else that shows how staff followed Commission 

direction. Community Development Director DiTommaso explained that the plan remained the same 

following the Commissions direction, which was provided over a year ago. She explained that as the 

updates were being made the Commission was made aware of those changes in advance of this meeting. 

She stated that if the Commission was not satisfied with the changes made this was the time to make the 

changes to the site plan. Mayor Michaud recapped that the direction was that the Commission did not 

want any stacking and all the traffic would be on the Magnolia Drive side. Community Development 

Director DiTommaso explained that they did listen back to the original discussion, which was to have 

Magnolia Drive as a primary entrance, but not necessarily close the access point off of Northern Drive. 

She explained that listening to the original discussion led to these improvements. Vice-Mayor Glas-Castro 

irritated that there would be no queuing at all from Northern Drive and the only way to access the drive-

thru was by using Magnolia Drive. Community Development Director DiTommaso stated that what she 

was hearing was that the Northern Drive access would be closed. Mr. Lebolo wanted to clarify what was 

originally approved was to have a sign showing the drive-thru entrance. He stated the notes specify that 

the electronic sign would indicate the drive-thru was open or closed when car stacking was greater than 

six (6) vehicles in the property, or there was an obstruction within 20-feet within the property. The 

property directional signs would direct traffic within the site. He explained that if the Northern Drive 

access was closed off it would only allow one access into and out of the site. He explained that by using 

Northern Drive it allows for traffic circulation. He explained that the second note reflected that access 

shall remain closed for the first two-weeks after opening the business to educate the consumers of their 

establishment. He explained that the last note stated that after four-weeks property owners could meet 



with staff to address any concerns regarding the drive-thru operations. He implored the Commission to 

allow them the opportunity to show that the design would work. Commissioner Linden asked for more 

assurances that consumers would only use Magnolia Drive and not enter through Northern Drive to access 

the drive-thru.  

 

Town Attorney Baird reminded the Commission that they were in a quasi-judicial process. At this point 

the Commission was asking questions of the applicant and staff. If the Commission wanted to get into a 

debate through this discussion that would be after everyone has had an opportunity to ask questions. Then 

the debate would be amongst the Commission. The Commission still had public comment to get through 

before they moved onto debate.  

 

Commissioner Thomas explained that she was new to the Commission and was not on the Commission 

during the original site plan meeting. That being said, she stated that she liked the project. She raised 

concerns regarding the traffic circulation around the project. She raised concerns regarding the lack of a 

pedestrian walkway along the eastside of the property along those parking spots. She provided her opinion 

on the traffic flow, pedestrian safety, and marketability of the site. Attorney Baird assisted with framing 

the concerns into questions so that the developer could respond. The questions were formulated to ask the 

developer why the circulation of traffic was not around the building and the second question was why 

there are no pedestrian walkways into the building. Mr. Lebolo explained that if they moved the building 

slightly to the east and place a roadway around it, as suggested, then they would not meet the parking 

requirements in the Town Code. If they made the building smaller, then they would be faced with more 

changes to the site plan. He further explained that the ADA Compliance Code states direct access for 

pedestrian safety. It does not state that a pedestrian walkway be installed to allow access to the building.  

 

Commissioner Taylor asked where are the truck delivery loading dock located. Mr. Lebolo explained 

where the trucks would load and unload.  

 

Public Comment: 

 Mr. Richard Ahrens, Chair of the Planning & Zoning Board responded to the comments made by 

the Town Commission regarding the circulation of traffic within the property. He then began 

commenting on issues raised at the Planning & Zoning Board meeting pertaining to this project. 

Mayor Michaud and Attorney Baird stop Mr. Ahrens because it appeared that he was speaking on 

behalf of the Planning & Zoning Board. It was explained to Mr. Ahrens that he was offering 

testimony about the site and that this was the public comment portion of the Commission meeting. 

Attorney Baird explained that it was inappropriate for Mr. Ahrens to testify about this project since 

he had an opportunity to do so while it was presented at the Planning & Zoning Board Meeting.  

 

 Betsy Cohen, business owner in Palm Beach Gardens, spoke of her business experience and 

support of the commercial kitchen opportunity with Oceana Coffee.  

 

Vice-Mayor Glas-Castro explained to Commissioner Thomas that it would have been ideal to have the 

traffic flow within the property, as she had suggested. She stated that concerns remain regarding drive-

thru access from Northern Drive, especially with a round-a-bout being considered for that intersection.   

 

Mayor Michaud recalled discussion during the original site plan meeting in which the arm gate was 

suggested. However, he believed that the arm gate would remain down for a period of time. He expressed 

concerns with the access from Northern Drive.  
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Commissioner Thomas made suggestions about moving the building east and set up a better traffic flow 

to accommodate the drive-thru. The Commission discuss the possibility of moving the building and 

suggesting options to make the drive-thru work only from Magnolia Drive and exiting through Northern 

Drive.  

 

Attorney Baird recapped the discussion and explained that Commissioner Thomas suggestion involve a 

redesign of the entire project because of the circular flow, which the Commission could request. However, 

if the Commission came to consensus with Vice-Mayor Glas-Castro request to remove the drive-thru 

access from Northern Drive then that would be another condition to the site plan. That would only require 

the applicant to resubmit the plans that reflect that closure. He explained that those were the two topics 

that appear to need further discussion and decision by the Commission. The Commission discussed the 

topics and Attorney Baird clarified that it appeared that the Commission was not prepared to move forward 

with the site plan as presented. He suggested that they provide the designer flexibility to design a site plan 

that would meet their expectations.   

 

Motion made to continue the item to another meeting based on the feedback provided by the Town 

Commission by Commissioner Linden. Seconded by Vice-Mayor Glas-Castro.  

 

Commissioner Thomas stated that the Commission wants to encourage business in the Town, but they 

want it to be a good design. She asked the Commission to review carefully the arm gate. In her opinion 

the circulation does not work. She asked staff and the designer to create a circulation that works. She liked 

the plan, but it needs work.  

 

Voting Yea: Commissioner Thomas, Commissioner Taylor, and Mayor Michaud. 

 

19. Ordinance 05-2023 Repealing Ordinance 20-1995 for Planned Unit Development of the Twin 

Cities Mall. 

 

AN ORDINANCE OF THE TOWN OF LAKE PARK, FLORIDA REPEALING ORDINANCE # 20, 

1995 WHICH APPROVED A PLANNED UNIT DEVELOPMENT FOR THE PROPERTY KNOWN 

AS THE TWIN CITIES MALL, GENERALLY LOCATED AT THE SOUTHWEST CORNER OF 

NORTHLAKE BOULEVARD AND US HIGHWAY # 1. 

 

Town Planner Karen Golonka explained the item.  

Motion made to approve Ordinance 05-2023 by Vice-Mayor Glas-Castro, Seconded by Commissioner 

Taylor. 

Voting Yea: Mayor Michaud, Commissioner Linden 

Commissioner Thomas was absent at the time of the vote of this Ordinance. 

Attorney Baird read the Ordinance by title only. 

 

PUBLIC HEARING(S) - ORDINANCE ON SECOND READING: 

20. Ordinance 04-2023 Town Code Signage Amendment to Create a New Public District Signage 

Category. 

 



AN ORDINANCE OF THE TOWN COMMISSION OF THE TOWN OF LAKE PARK, FLORIDA, 

PERTAINING TO SIGNS; PROVIDING FOR THE AMENDMENT OF  SECTION 70-103 CREATING 

A NEW SUBSECTION TO BE ENTITLED “PUBLIC DISTRICT SIGNAGE”; PROVIDING FOR 

SEVERABILITY; PROVIDING FOR CODIFICATION; PROVIDING FOR THE REPEAL OF ALL 

LAWS IN CONFLICT; AND PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE. 

 

Town Planner Anders Viane explained the item. Commissioner Linden expressed concerns regarding 

the digital signage Ordinance. 

 

Motion made to approve Ordinance 04-2023 on second reading by Vice-Mayor Glas-Castro, Seconded 

by Commissioner Taylor. 

Commissioner Linden expressed concern regarding the Town having an exemption and businesses not 

allowed to do the same. Commissioner Thomas explained that the Town has at least two businesses that 

are reader digital signs. Community Development Director DiTommaso explained that the Town has two 

businesses on North Congress Avenue with illuminated signs, the gas station and Culver’s. She explained 

that the Culver’s sign does rotate, which was an exception that was granted as part of the site plan process. 

Commissioner Linden felt that the Ordinance should be modified to not allow the Town to be the only 

one exempted. Vice-Mayor Glas-Castro disagreed with Commissioner Linden and that it was customary 

for digital signs to be allowed in public, for public purposes and not for other businesses throughout the 

State. She felt comfortable with the Ordinance on Second Reading. Commissioner Thomas explained that 

the Town was going through this Ordinance process to allow for special criteria of digital signs. She felt 

that digital signs are taking the place of banners.  

 

Voting Yea: Mayor Michaud, Commissioner Thomas 

Voting Nay: Commissioner Linden 

 

Attorney Baird read the Ordinance by title only. 

 

Consent Agenda Item 

8. Resolution 31-04-23 Authorizing and Directing the Mayor to Execute a Contract Between the 

Town of Lake Park and Don Bell Signs, LLC, for the Fabrication, Furnishing and Installation of a 

Monument Sign Structure and Electronic Messaging Display Panels to be Located at the Town Hall 

Building. 

 

Motion made to approve Resolution 31-04-23 by Commissioner Linden, Seconded by Vice-Mayor Glas-

Castro. 

 

Commissioner Thomas asked what would be placed below the sign. Town Manager D'Agostino explained 

that the area would remain empty. The Commission decided to discuss the bottom area of the monument 

sign at a future time.  

 

Voting Yea: Mayor Michaud, Commissioner Taylor, Commissioner Thomas 
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OLD BUSINESS: 

21. Town Grantmaking Program Application Funding Source Recommendations. 

 

Town Manager D'Agostino explained the item (see Exhibit "C"). Grant Writer/Chief Public Information 

Officer Merrell Angstreich explained the item. Commissioner Thomas asked if the other grant 

applications would be funded in the next fiscal year budget. Grant Writer/Chief Public Information Officer 

Angstreich stated that it would be automatically funded in the next fiscal year budget. Commissioner 

Thomas announced that she would abstain from voting on this item because she was a member of the 

organizing organization for one of the grants being awarded.  

 

Motion made to approve the Town Grantmaking Program Application funding source recommendation 

by Commissioner Linden. Seconded by Commissioner Taylor. 

 

Voting Yea: Mayor Michaud, Vice-Mayor Glas-Castro 

Voting Conflict: Commissioner Thomas 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

22. Resolution 34-04-23 Easement Abandonment for Nautilus 220. 

Town Manager D’Agostino explained the item (see Exhibit “D”).  

 

Motion made to approve Resolution 34-04-23 by Commissioner Thomas. Seconded by Commissioner 

Taylor. 

 

Commissioner Thomas asked who would ensure that the new street align correctly. Town Manager 

D’Agostino explained that the developer would be responsible for aligning the easement correctly. He 

stated that it was a public right-of-way which would need to meet Town standards. 

 

Voting Yea: Mayor Michaud, Vice-Mayor Glas-Castro, Commissioner Linden 

 

23. Selection of a Representative and Alternate for the Intergovernmental Coordination Program. 

 

Motion made to select Commissioner Linden as the Representative and Mayor Michaud as the Alternate 

for the Intergovernmental Coordinator Program by Commissioner Taylor. Seconded by Vice-Mayor Glas-

Castro. 

 

Voting Yea: Mayor Michaud, Commissioner Linden, Commissioner Thomas 

 

24. The Draft of the SMART Goal Evaluation Form. 

Town Manager D'Agostino explained the item (see Exhibit “E”). The Commission discussed the process 

of setting goals and made some modification of the SMART Goals for this evaluation period. 

Commissioner Thomas agreed to take the former Mayor’s evaluation category for the evaluation period. 

Commissioner Linden raised concern with the goals and when they were submitted. Vice-Mayor Glas-

Castro asked Commissioner Linden if he was suggesting that the old form be used for this evaluation 

period and the new SMART Goals be established over the next few meetings. Commissioner Linder felt 

it was most appropriate. The Commission decided to use the previous evaluation form for this evaluation 

period.  

 



  

25. Discussion on Food Trucks and Current Mobile Vendor Regulations. 

Town Manager D'Agostino and Community Development Director DiTommaso explained the item (see 

Exhibit "F"). Vice-Mayor Glas-Castro asked staff to review Florida State Statute 509 adopted in 2020 

because there are preemptions from certain things. Commissioner Linden suggested that Code Compliance 

be lacked during the review of this Florida State Statute. Commissioner Taylor was in favor of relaxing 

the Code. Community Development Director DiTommaso clarified that the Commission’s desire was to 

allow any establishment that has a need for a food truck and trailers. Mayor Michaud suggested that after 

the Florida State Statue was reviewed that the item be brought back before the Commission for action.  

Commissioner Thomas asked that Ms. DiTommaso provide her understanding of Commission’s direction. 

Community Development Director DiTommaso stated that her interpretation was to loosen the food and 

truck regulations for now. They would not have Code Compliance Officers enforce the Code associated 

with food truck, even if we have certain food trucks and trailers in certain areas that are either not part of 

a Special Event or not part of the Mobile Food Vendor regulations and she would look into Florida State 

Statute 509 to determine what can and cannot be done at this point. The Commission came to consensus 

to allow for only the two vendors indicated to be allowed food trucks and trailers until further review of 

the Statute and bring back at a future meeting for further evaluation.  

 

Public Comment: 

Jo Porter, owner of Brew House Gallery, explained the Code violation she received. She asked what she 

needed to do to legally have a food truck and trailers outside of her business. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

This time is provided for addressing items that do not appear on the Agenda.  Please complete a comment 

card and provide it to the Town Clerk so speakers may be announced.  Please remember comments are 

limited to a TOTAL of three minutes. 

 

Priscilla Chase asked what events the Town was conducting to celebrate the Town’s 100th Birthday. 

Special Events Director Franks explained all of the events taking place throughout the Town celebrating 

the Town's centennial.  

 

James Sullivan expressed concern with road construction grading throughout the Town. He reported pot 

holes on 8th Street and Silver Beach Road. 

 

TOWN ATTORNEY, TOWN MANAGER, COMMISSIONER COMMENTS: 

Town Attorney had no comments. 

 

Town Manager D'Agostino provided his comments (see Exhibit "G").  

 

Motion made to send the attached memo to Kelsey on the Park Abstract Developer by Vice-Mayor Glas-

Castro. Seconded by Commissioner Taylor.  

 

Voting Yea: Commissioner Thomas, Mayor Michaud. 

Voting Nay: Commissioner Linden 

 

Commissioner Taylor had no comments. 
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Commissioner Thomas stated that she enjoyed her first official Commission Meeting. 

Commissioner Linden enjoyed the Coastal Middle School Gala. He explained that he attended the four-

hour Ethics training in Tallahassee. As a result of that session, handouts were providing giving guidelines 

on a variety of topics. He explained that the handout was provided to the Town Attorney for guidance and 

training of the Commission and he has not heard back from the Town Attorney. He suggested that the 

Commission attend a training conducted by the Attorney. Vice-Mayor Glas-Castro commented that each 

Attorney has their own opinion on how certain things are handled and in her opinion she does not agree 

with them. Commissioner Thomas provided her opinion on the handout and did not feel it was necessary 

for the Town Attorney to respond to the handout. Attorney Baird clarified that it was Commissioner 

Linden’s request not his.   

 

Vice-Mayor Glas-Castro explained the meetings they attended while in Tallahassee. Town Manager 

D’Agostino explained that as a result of the Commission attending Legislative Days in Tallahassee, the 

Town has been placed in their budget for the Septic to Sewer project. Vice-Mayor Glas-Castro encouraged 

the Commission to attend the Florida League of Cities Conference. Mayor Michaud announced that he 

was taking the certification classes for Community Redevelopment Agency (CRA). Town Manager 

D’Agostino urged everyone to attend the CRA classes.  

 

Mayor Michaud shared that his daughter has been accepted at the University of Jacksonville for the 

Master’s Program. He was very proud of her.  

 

REQUEST FOR FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS: 

None 

ADJOURNMENT:  

10:22 P.M. 

FUTURE MEETING DATE: Next Scheduled Regular Commission Meeting will be held on May 3, 

2023. 

 

_______________________________________ 

Mayor Roger D. Michaud 

Town Seal 

 

_______________________________________ 

Town Clerk, Vivian Mendez, MMC  

 

 

Approved on this _________ of ________________________, 2023 


